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Special Edition—What a Celebration! 

Another Winner! 

 Dawn Umphenour donated funds 
to the Pavilion fund-raising campaign 
and walked away with the 4th of July 
basket valued at $500 plus. 

 See Dawn and Carolyn Brewer 
pictured on the left. 

Congratulations Dawn! 

 We had a wonderful crowd for our first annual cookout at our new “Employees’ 
Pavilion at City Park.”  Senator Ken Yager and Representative Dennis Ferguson 
brought a Resolution from the House of Representatives to honor and congratulate 
the city employees on completion of the pavilion.  Many of the local business owners 
and citizens who contributed time, money and/or materials and equipment were also 
on hand to help us celebrate.    
 Our thanks go out to everyone who helped us make this happen for the city em-
ployees and our Roane County citizens. 

 

He is a wise man who does not 
grieve for the things which he has 
not, but rejoices for those which 

he has. 

—Epictetus 
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Celebrate, Cook, Eat and Be Merry!!! 
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· Ms. Nell Pinkerton, our City Manager Jim 
Pinkerton’s Mom at Harriman Rehabilitation 
had a heart attack yesterday.   

· Mr. Pinkerton’s Mother-In-Law, Ms. 
Thelma Thurman in the Rhea County Health 
Care facility. 

· Officer Brad Miller’s wife Holly  is past the 
halfway mark with her chemo treatments. 

 

· Police Reserve Officer David Lewis thanks 
everyone for the cards, visits, etc. during his 
second stay in the hospital this month. 

 

· Police Chief Jim Washam’s Uncle Paul 
Washam passed away on July 5th. 

 

· Council Member Teresa Ferguson’s Mom 
Enith Hall Davis passed away on July 23rd. 

 

· Police Officer Jerry Singleton’s Wife 
Fran passed away on July 29th. 

 

Please keep these folks and their families 
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New Pharmacy Website Launched 

 The official website for the new pharmacy bene-
fits manager is up and running.  Effective July 1, 
members should visit www.caremark.com and cre-
ate a user account by clicking on the “Not regis-
tered?” link at the top of the page.  You will need 
your member ID number (found on your prescrip-
tion card) in order to sign up.  Once registered, 
members can view plan information including co-
pays, pharmacy networks and covered drugs. 
 Members who have questions or need help using 
the new website can contact the Caremark Call Cen-
ter at 1-877-522-8679). 
 Please note that the original site at 
www.caremark.com/stateoftn will soon be disabled. 



Please send any news/pictures to  
Joyce Lewis 

City Manager’s Office 
or e-mail to  

jalking@bellsouth.net 
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JULY  

2 City Cookout at City Park  Noon 
6 City Council Work Session   6:00 pm 
13 Public Hearing  7:00 pm 
13 City Council Meeting  Following 
15 Planning Commission Meeting  6:00 pm 
  

AUGUST 

3 City Council Work Session  6:00 pm 
10 City Council Meeting   7:00 pm 
19 Planning Commission Meeting  6:00 pm 
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We are on the web! 

www.mykingstontn.com 

 

KINGSTON  
CITY COUNCIL  

 

MAYOR 
W. Troy Beets 

 

VICE MAYOR 
Teresa Ferguson 

 

COUNCIL MEMBERS 
Kevin McClure 

Tim Neal 
Norman Sugarman 

Don White 
Brant Williams  

 

AUGUST BIRTHDAYS!  
 

 

Pam Noland  8/3 
Steve Jacks  8/4 
Troy Beets  8/11 
Ed Roberts  8/17 
Jim Pinkerton  8/22 
Carolyn Brewer  8/23 
Kacey Patterson  8/24 
Joyce Lewis  8/31 
 
 

If your birthday is not listed  
please call Joyce  

at 376-5911 Ext. 102 

 

 
“I have lived, sir, a long 

time, and the longer I live 
the more convincing proofs 
I see of this truth—that God 

governs in the affairs of 
men.” 

 
—Benjamin Franklin 

�

Preamble to the   
U.S. Declaration of Independence 

 We hold these truths to be self-evident, that all men are created 
equal, that they are endowed, by their Creator, with certain unalienable 
Rights, that among these are Life, Liberty, and the pursuit of Happi-
ness. 
 That to secure these rights, Governments are instituted among Men, 
deriving their just powers from the consent of the governed, That when-
ever any Form of Government becomes destructive of these ends, it is 
the Right of the People to alter or abolish it and to institute new Gov-
ernment, laying its foundation on such principles, and organizing its 
powers in such form, as to them shall seem most likely to effect their 
Safety and Happiness. 
 Prudence, indeed, will dictate that Governments long established 
should not be changed for light and transient causes; and accordingly 
all experience hath shewn, that mankind are more disposed to suffer, 
while evils are sufferable, than to right themselves by abolishing the 
forms to which they are accustomed.  But when a long train of abuses 
and usurpations, pursuing invariably the same Object, evinces a design 
to reduce them under absolute Despotism, it is their right, it is their 
duty, to throw off such Government, and to provide new Guards for 
their future security. 

CONGRATULATIONS! 

Council Member Teresa 
Ferguson became  

Mrs. Jeff Nichols  

on Friday, July 30! 

We are all happy for you 
and extend our very best 

wishes!!! 

Karoline Barnett, a 
6th Grade  student at 
Cherokee Middle 
School, won a poster 
contest on crime 
prevention earning 
her  the position of  
Police Chief for a 
day .  She fulfilled 

her duties as Chief  (quite efficiently) on July 
20th.  Watch out Chief Washam! 


